Vol. 15 No. 2:2007 January 15, 2007

## SASH GAZETTE

Single Action Shootists Hawaii

## Bigger and Better Board Begins Business

## Announcing the 2007 SASH Board Members & Assistants

At the annual Year-End Party and Membership Meeting on January 13, 2007 – the members voted on changes to some of our club's board positions.

First off, we have a new vice-president for 2007 – Eric "Wiwaoka Pake" Ako! Eric has been a consistent participant in our matches and will be a great addition to the board.

Kevin "Half Kocked" Andreshak will be stepping down as VP to become the club's Public Information Officer, a new position created to assist the board to help market and promote the club and various events we participate in.

Kevin will also assist our new Web Sheriff, "Wild Wes" Grant to upkeep and update our website. Wes will be working towards having short video clips of our shoots posted on our website. We can't wait to see what exciting and possibly embarrassing videos get posted for the world to see!

After a grueling 4-year stint as club secretary and newsletter editor, I am handing off the Gazette responsibilities to a brave and gallant guy – Ellery "Quik-E" Galanto. Ellery will be putting together and writing the newsletters from here on out. Thanks Quik-E for agreeing to take on this job! We look forward to your first Gazette!



"Wild Wes" Grant and wife Charlotte "Brown Feather" enjoy the tasty BBQ from Molly's Smokehouse.

### Snail mail...or e-mail?

We're taking a poll to see which way you'd prefer to receive your monthly Gazette. If you'd like to get added to the list of e-mailers, and receive the Gazette lightning quick, contact Sharleen "Ms Fyre" Andreshak at shar@hawaii.rr.com and get on the bandwagon!

If the good ol' Pony Express is more your speed, well then make sure your address is on file with Quik-E!

Thanks Y'all!

## 2007 SASH SCHEDULE

January 28 July 29
February 25 August 26
March 25 September 30
April 29 October 28
May 27 November 25
June 10 December 23

Any changes to the schedule will be announced in future newsletters. For more info: contact Phil Rapoza, 361-5651 pager or email: info@sashgunclub.com

#### FOR SALE

**UBERTI 1873 Cattleman** - .45 Colt, 5.5" barrel. Never fired. \$395



# **STOEGER 12 ga. Coach Shotgun**. 20" bbl, recoil pad installed. Auto safety has been disabled for faster action (safety is still installed, but is now manual vice automatic). \$290.



Contact Charlie "Stone Deaf" at 696-8499 or email: maurerc001@hawaii.rr.com.

### **CAST YOUR VOTE!**

The board has been presented with a question on how we decide the points placement for shooters that are tied in points.

In the past, we had placed one shooter over another by either who attended the most recent shoot, or by which ever shooter received more points for the last shoot. I think this works fine for our monthly shoots, however, for the final standings, we need to assess a different rule.

We need to get your response no later than noon, Saturday, January 27th. The decision will be announced at the January match and the next newsletter printing.

The board has come up with the following 4 choices, and would like to ask that you submit your first and second choice as to how you would like us to deal with a tie breaker. The top 2 picks by the membership will be used to determine how to break the ties from here on out. Here are the choices for you to vote on:

**Keep 'Em Tied** – shooters will be placed equally if total points are tied

Most Matches – shootist that attends the most matches will place higher

**Sharp Shooter** – shootist that has a higher average per match attended

**Rack 'Em Up** – shootist who placed higher in overall matches

**REMEMBER, you will need to submit your choices by noon on Saturday, January 27th, to have your vote count!** If you have any questions on this, please do not hesitate to contact Shar "Ms Fyre" via phone 525-5217 and leave a message or via email at: shar@hawaii.rr.com.

